

HCC (ZOOM) Committee Meeting minutes
Thursday 13th May 2021

	Action
Present: Alison Hughes, Tracey Coldwell, Natalie Shackleton, David Amies, Catherine Turan, Nicky Murphy, Dave Carrick, Martyn Hambleton, Peter Root	
Apologies: Carol Macklin, Martin Turner, Chris Taylor, Jane Travis, Ruby Yates, Jan Yates, Emily Murphy	
Safeguarding: Coaches need to ensure their safeguarding status is up to date and inform BC.	All coaches
Matters arising from previous meeting:	
Club kit Update - some kit has been sold at Albion. Natalie to email all members to enquire if more kit is required and which items in particular, so Albion can be restocked. Remind members that they can go to Force GB direct to order.	NS
Press officer / media post- No interest so far, Tracey to post on open club FB page	TC
Update on purchase of bikes with Chris Taylors fundraising monies- CT still waiting on Albion stock for purchase. Considering different make.	CT
Promoting and developing the club- using HOTT to promote our events- agreed that this is may be at a lower level than our club rides and from previous experience (as stated on our website) newcomers may benefit from Lets ride (Breeze) rides for women, before joining our club. Anthony Gill at Britishcycling.org may be able to help / advise. Also WY Gocycling page on Facebook. Carol / Jane to inform HoTT.	JT / CM
Upcoming events update: Moose - all set for race one. Martin to do time keeping if Peter not available. White Rose went well for first race. YCF - ? Club road race- needs following up.	PR
Coaches membership fees: Tracey to check which coaches are / aren't active in the club as only active coaches entitled to free BC membership.	TC
Update on AGM enquiry re compulsory wearing of helmets / CTT- email has been received from Stewart Yates to go to CTT as a request to be included at CTT AGM. Suggest SY represents club at AGM. Martin to liaise with Stewart.	MT
Club runs update: Going well so far with good numbers especially A/ B groups. Agreed to stick with max group size of 14 in order to be inclusive, but remind groups to adhere to club rules on the roads / respecting others &	JT

road signs and that they represent the club, and to stay safe. Encourage natural splits in groups. Jane to email all riders.	
Coaching Update: a lot of interest following post on Holmfirth FB page. Shortage of coaches, now that other events are taking place. Tracey may have to decide best way to operate. Ruby still has to do her coaching award-possibly in York, however, agreed that club will refund her fees if this does not go ahead. Noted that, club will lose links with schools when Rachel Mellor moves out of the area, although Jane has been in touch with Pennine sports partnership re promoting our coaching and events to youngsters.	TC
Treasurers report : not a lot coming in atm. Club has a healthy sum of around £14,000.	DA
AOB: Question asked re using radios at events for marshalling. Peter to request return of White Rose radios, so we can use them, but we can also use mobile phones if all marshalls give their numbers to the coordinator, for use in emergencies. Would need a list of contact numbers.	PR
Date of next meeting: Tuesday 6 th July at the Toss of Coin pub. Outside if possible. 7.30pm start.	